
82nd Oregon Legislative Assembly – 2023 Regular Session

This summary has not been adopted or officially endorsed by action of the committee. 1 of 1

SB 582 B STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Rep. Fahey

Joint Committee On Ways and Means

Action Date: 06/02/23
Action: Do Pass the B-Eng bill.

House Vote
Yeas: 8 - Evans, Gomberg, Holvey, McLain, Pham K, Sanchez, Smith G, Valderrama
Nays: 4 - Breese-Iverson, Cate, Lewis, Reschke

Senate Vote
Yeas: 7 - Campos, Dembrow, Frederick, Gelser Blouin, Knopp, Sollman, Steiner
Nays: 3 - Anderson, Findley, Hansell

Exc: 1 - Girod
Fiscal: Fiscal impact issued

Revenue: No revenue impact
Prepared By: Benjamin Ruef, Budget Analyst

Meeting Dates: 5/30, 6/2

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Requires state agency that authorizes or funds installation of electric vehicle charging system located on
customer's side of meter to require installing contractor or contractors to hold all legally required licenses and
one or more electricians who hold Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Training Program or equivalent training program
certification to supervise or participate in installation.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
 Existing training programs
 Impacts on Eastern Oregon businesses
 Legal definition of electric vehicles in Oregon statute
 Electric Vehicle Charging Association's position on bill

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
Over the course of the next five years, the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) is projecting to invest
$100 million from both federal and state sources to increase electric vehicle (EV) charging infrastructure.
According to ODOT, the funding will focus on charging infrastructure for light-duty EVs such as cars, SUVs, and
trucks. Approximately two-thirds of the funding is from the 2021 Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act which
requires that the funds be spent on EV charging infrastructure along “Alternative Fuel Corridors,” as per guidance
from the Federal Highway Administration. The remaining portion of the funding is to be focused on EV
infrastructure gaps beyond the Alternative Fuel Corridors. In September, the federal government approved
Oregon’s National Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Plan.


